
 
 
 
 
October 8, 2024 
 
Tim Welch 
Utilities Director/City Engineer 
City of Cooper City 
11791 SW 49 Street 
Cooper City, FL 33330 
P: 954.434.5519 #111 / F: 954.315-1380 
Email:  twelch@coopercity.gov 
 
RE:   Laboratory Services Contract Piggyback Agreement 
 
Dear Mr. Welch:  
 
Advanced Environmental Laboratories, Inc., (AEL) understands that the City of Cooper 
City wishes to continue to utilize our firm for its drinking and wastewater testing needs.  
For contracting and pricing purposes, the City of Cooper City wishes to piggyback on 
one of AEL’s existing contracts with another Florida municipality.   

The contract on which the City of Cooper City will piggyback is AEL’s contract with the 
City of Jacksonville Beach, FL (COJB).  An executed copy of that contract from a 
competitive bidding process is attached to this agreement (reference is “RFP No. 05-
2122 ENVIRONMENTAL SAMPLING AND ANALYTICAL LABORATORY SERVICES” 
and is dated May 5th, 2022). 

AEL will honor the contract laboratory rates in COJB contract with the City of Cooper 
City and will notify the City of Cooper City of any rate changes during the contract 
duration which expires May 5, 2027. 

We appreciate the opportunity to continue working with the City of Cooper City.  Should 
you need more information, please do not hesitate to contact our Miramar Laboratory at 
954-889-2288 or me at tromero@aellab.com (352-538-4939). 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Todd Romero 
Director of Client Services 
Advanced Environmental Laboratories, Inc. 
tromero@aellab.com 
 
cc: Chuck Ged, AEL President 
Jesse Cutshaw, Lab Manager 
Mikelle Chong, Project Manager 

6681 Southpoint Parkway 
Jacksonville, FL  32216 
(904) 363-9350 
FAX (904) 363-9354 
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